
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

January 31,2013 

 

Vice-President Dean Wilson called the meeting to order at 12:00.  

Sarah led us in prayer and Pam Parnell led the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  The following members were present: 

Sarah and Y Villarreal                 Fay and Jack Hopkins 

Dean Wilson                                Russell Shrader 

Bob Hogue                                   Jack Kellmann 

Ray Holmes                                 Pam Parnell 

Becky Kuykendall 

 

Birthdays were announced for Betty Gower on the 26th and John 

Rosenwald on January 30th. 

 

Becky read the minutes of the last meeting.  Jack Kellmann 

moved they be approved and Jack Hopkins seconded the motion.  

The minutes were approved unanimously. 

 

Announcements: 

Fay announced that Margaret Dockery is back in the hospital.  

She is not on dialysis but is anticipating having either a 

pacemaker or a defibrillator put in soon. 

 

Bob Hogue shared humor. 

 

Jack Hopkins gave a good health report.  His PET scan was clear--

-NO CANCER!!  He and Fay will be leaving for Nevada to 

celebrate! 

Ray Holmes also shared that his colonoscopy was clear of cancer 

also!!  HOORAY for both of these results! 



Jack reported on the district meeting being held here in San 

Antonio.  It will be on February 15,16,and 17 at the Menger Hotel.  

Our club will be receiving an award on Saturday night.  Several 

members are planning to attend.  If anyone would like to attend, 

you can check the District Website to get an registration form or 

let Jack Hopkins know by February 4th. 

 

Russell won the drawing ---$10.00. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Kuykendall 


